State of New Hampshire

OFFICE OF PROFESSIONAL LICENSURE AND CERTIFICATION DIVISION OF LICENSING AND BOARD ADMINISTRATION

Board of Natural Scientists

7 Eagle Square, Concord, NH 03301-2412

LINDSEY B. COURTNEY
Executive Director

Phone: 603-271-2152

JOSEPH G. SHOEMAKER

Director

January 14, 2022

NH Association of Natural Resource Scientists Attn: Mr. Timothy Ferwerda, NHANRS President PO Box 110 Concord, NH 03302-0110

Re: CEU's

Dear Mr. Ferwerda,

The New Hampshire Board of Natural Scientists ("Board") has received your letter dated August 23, 2021, regarding the amount of CEU's Certified Natural Scientist licensees must complete in order to renew. The Board does empathize the difficultly that the pandemic has brought upon its licensees over the past 18 months or so; however, the Governor's Emergency Stay at Home Order ended on June 11, 2021 and whereas many CEU's can be obtained in person as well as online. Therefore, pursuant to Soil 403 of the administrative rules https://www.oplc.nh.gov/board-natural-scientists, the full required amount of CEU's must be completed prior to the licensee's renewal.

Sincerely,

Damon E. Burt, CWS

Board Chair for the New Hampshire Board of Natural Scientists